
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Office Newsletter No 09 

13 June 2019 

 

 From the Principal’s Pen 
 

 

Kia ora te whānau.  Nĭ hăo  

Our school system aims to develop “confident, 
connected, actively involved, life-long 
learners”.  At Khandallah we provide many 
varied opportunities for children to develop 
confidence and skills across the breadth of the 
curriculum.   

During Term 2 Kauri children have swimming 
lessons provided by EasySwim’s fully trained 
instructors.  Matai and Kowhai children have 
lessons in Terms 3 and 4 respectively.  Learning 
to swim is a core component of the school 
curriculum and all children are expected to 
participate.  It is critical that we give them the 
skills to keep themselves safe and enjoy the 
many water-based activities available within 
Aotearoa.   

In swimming, and all curriculum areas, we 
encourage our children to “Tatai ki te Rangi”, 
reach for the skies, and be the best they can 
be.  As we foster our school values, especially 
resilience and excellence, we thank parents for 
their positive and constructive support of their 
children as they face their learning challenges. 
 
Celebrating Karen Grant 
On Monday 24 June, we will hold a special 
assembly to celebrate the contribution of 
Karen Grant, teacher, colleague and friend 
who sadly passed away in March this 
year.  Karen has a long connection with our 
school, initially joining us in 1994. 

Karen’s family have been invited to join 
us.  The assembly begins at 2pm and members 
of our parent community with a close 
connection to Karen are also invited to join 

us.  Please spread the word with any past 
parents you know who might wish to attend.   
 
Winter Disco 
Wow! Another wonderful event organised by 
our Home and School.  Our children had a 
great time dressing up and demonstrating 
their skill on the dance floor.  Thank you to all 
parents and teachers involved in the 
organisation and supervision on the night.  A 
big shout out to Mike Walshe of Khandallah 
New World for his generous support.  
 

 
 
 
Health Education Delivery – Consultation  
Every two years, we consult with our school 
whānau on the way we deliver Health 
Education.  We welcome your feedback on our 
2019 draft Delivery Statement.   You will find it 
here.  Following further reflection, one 
addition has been made.    
 
Board of Trustee Elections 
Thank you to Amy, Sarah, Shaun and Warren 
for standing and to all those who voted in the 
election. 
 
Please see results in Board section below. 
Ngā manaakitanga  
Louise Green 

Principal  
 

http://nzcurriculum.tki.org.nz/The-New-Zealand-Curriculum#collapsible4
file://///fs-app.khandallah.local/Office/judy/documents/Shared/Reception%202019/Newsletter%20and%20Notices/2019%20Health%20Education%20Delivery%20Statement.pdf


Board of Trustees Election  
 

Declaration of Parent Election Results 

Parent representatives votes: 
 

Name:                             Votes 

Carter, Amy     66 

Lewis, Sarah  112 

Twaddle, Shaun  109 

Young, Warren    66 

Invalid Votes       7 
 

I hereby declare the following duly 
elected: 
 

Sarah Lewis 

Shaun Twaddle 

Warren Young   “Tie broken by lot”. 
 

Declaration of Staff Election Results: 
 

At the close of nominations, as there was 
only valid nomination received I hereby 
declare Linda Kingston duly elected. 
 

Judy Cosgriff 
Returning Officer  
 
Next meeting – Thursday, 27th June, 7:00pm, 
Staffroom 
Agenda: Election of chairperson, induction of 
new board members, allocation of portfolios; 
2019 Annual Plan Progress Update.   

Regular reports: Chairperson, Principal, 
Finance, Property, Policy Review, Community 
Engagement, Health, Safety & Wellbeing 
 

 
Keeping Our Children Safe 
After a couple of scary near misses recently 
with children running down the path to Clark 
Street and into the path of oncoming traffic, 
we have made the decision to place a cone 
barrier across the exit to the sloping path at 
hometime, in the hope of slowing children 
down and reminding them to use the 
patrolled crossing.  
 
It is upsetting to see parents continuing to 
also cross at the bottom of the path, often 
with children in tow. Our students do watch 

and they are commenting, so it is with the 
strongest concern for the safety of your 
children that I implore you to please use the 
official crossing at all times.  
 
I know that, for some, this means you then 
have to cross Simla Crescent, however, this is 
a much safer point at which to cross. There is 
significantly more visibility, less congestion 
and drivers have fewer distractions to 
contend with. Furthermore, there is an island 
in the middle of this intersection to support 
safer crossing. 
 
Please remember that our children are 
smaller and, therefore, harder for cars to 
spot. They also have less road safety 
awareness than adults so it is important that 
we model safe road crossing to them at all 
times, regardless of whether we have 
children with us or not. Be it children on the 
field, preschoolers or road patrollers, there 
are always little eyes watching what we are 
doing, even before the bell goes.  
 
So please, take a little extra time and use the 
official crossing where our senior students are 
working hard to keep you and your children 
safe. If you see others crossing elsewhere on 
Clark Street, please also encourage them to 
use the crossings instead.  
 
As the New Zealand Police motto goes; Safer 
Communities Together. 
 
Thank you, 
Carron Aldridge 
Teacher in Charge of Road Patrol Khandallah 
School 
 
With the support of, 
Constable Aaron Dann 
Community School Officer 
Kilbirnie Police Centre 
 

 
 



Important Dates for your Calendar  
The following events can also be found on 
our school calendar on our school website. 
 

Date Activity 

18 June Interzone Cross 
Country 

19 June Powhiri 

24 June Celebration for Karen 
Grant 

25 June Northern Zone Hockey  

27 June  BOT Meeting – 7pm – 
9.30pm 

 

 
 

Home and School 
Nike Sweatshirts 

We are delighted to offer Nike Hoodies for 

sale. The hoodies have the Khandallah School 
logo on the front and your child's name printed 
on the back. These genuine Nike sweatshirts 
are warm and built to last.  The hoodies are 
$80 each or two for $150. Please look out for a 
flyer in schoolbags or 
email HandS@khandallah.school.nz with any 
questions.  

 

125th KHANDALLAH SCHOOL 
MERCHANDISE 

 
We have some left over 125th 
merchandise.  If you wish to purchase, 
please pop into the office.  Cash only 
sales. 
1 item for $10 or 2 for $15.  First in First 
served.  

 
 
 

Teddy 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
Tea Towels 
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